## #10

## de la Guerra, Sheila Public Comment

From: Sent: Julie Jenkins <jhj21@sbcglobal.net> Monday, April 3, 2023 12:42 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

101 Sound Wall



Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Clerk of the Board,

First, I would like to compliment the new sound wall that has been built along The 101 near Sheffield. It certainly helps mitigate the noise in that area and is very attractive.

I would ask that the sound wall continue all the way through Montecito. I think it would be a mistake to widen the freeway, add two roundabouts and not have a sound wall. The noise level to the neighbors and the community would be greatly increased without this barrier. It makes no sense to build a wall by Sheffield and not continue it throughout the entire project. With all the work that is being done, now is the time to build it and not look back in a few years and realize a mistake was made and have to start work on the sound wall after the fact.

I hope that common sense prevails and the effort is made to keep Montecito a rural and quiet community.

Your attention to this issue is greatly appreciate.

Julie Jenkins